Kilauea Neighborhood Association

Post Office Box 328, Kilauea, HI 96754
MINUTES OF MONTHLY GENERAL MEETING

DRAFT COPY PENDING APPROVAL
DATE/TIME:
Tuesday, COMMENTS  \* MERGEFORMAT  May 3rd, 7:10pm

PLACE:

Kilauea Neighborhood Center, Kilauea, Kaua`I, Hawai`i

DIRECTORS PRESENT: Donna Apilado-Schumacher, Mark Freeman, Shann Hashimoto, Rick Hurst, Chris Jaeb, Tim Kallai, Michael Kaplan, Keone Kealoha, Tamra Martin, Nicki Pignoli, Linda Sproat, Rae Ann Yadao-Butac

DIRECTORS ABSENT:  John Constantino, Shann Hashimoto, Gary Pacheco

1. CALL TO ORDER
1.1. Vice President Tamra Martin called the meeting to order at 7:10pm

2. TREASURER’S REPORT
2.1. Accrual Balance: $3,877.61

3. COMMITTEE AND COMMUNITY REPORTS
3.1. Kilauea Community Outreach Program (KCOP) : Tamra Martin

3.1.1. Easter Egg Hunt – Saturday 4/23

3.1.2. Had a lot of help – Schumachers, Sproats, Rae’s Family helped to hide eggs; Hunt Group donated a basket, Kilauea Bakery donated a really nice basket.  Kilauea Town Market let us store 1500 eggs in their walk-in. 
3.1.3. Next event is Halloween

Upon motion duly made by Donna Apilado-Schumacher, seconded by Mike Kaplan and carried with two abstentions (Tamra Martin & Rae Yadao-Butac), it was:

RESOLVED, to donate $350 from KNA to KCOP toward supplies for the Easter Egg Hunt that occurred on Saturday 4/23/2011.

3.2. Waele
3.2.1.   No Report

3.3. Kahili Beach Report: Mark Freeman
3.3.1.   Mark’s wife is constantly pulling trash from the beach

3.3.2.   Campers over the berm have their own trash which they are not hauling out

3.3.3.   Next cleanup will be soon

3.3.4.   Tamra will contact Gary Smith regarding campers 

3.4. Seniors Report
3.4.1.   Had a visit from the Mayor couple weeks ago

3.4.2.   This Saturday is last Basketball game

3.5. Kilauea School PTSA: Bill Troutman
3.5.1.   May Day this Friday at 9:00am
3.5.2.   Fundraiser Spaghetti Dinner, Friday May 13th for Art and Computer Classes

3.6. North Shore Council
3.6.1.   No Report

3.7. Water Committee: Tim Kallai
3.7.1.   Not much to report, status quo

3.8. By-Pass Committee: Rick Hurst
3.8.1.   Rick has been very busy, no chance to meet

3.8.2.   Hunt Group has been doing a lot of research
3.8.3. Rick was supposed to have a meeting with Jim O’Connor last month, but didn’t because he was out of town

3.8.4. Hays also sent a letter confirming donation of the land for the by-pass

3.8.5. No scheduled meetings

3.9. Historic District Committee: Tim Kallai
3.9.1.   Met with Wendy Wichman

3.9.2.   This was the first meeting

3.9.3.   Wichman gave packet to Kallai

3.9.4.   There are tax exemptions available for historic building designations

3.9.5.  Theme element vs. Historic district – Historic theme has less restrictions.  See the website for a Big Island town.
3.9.6.   Gary Smith also was part of the meeting

3.10. Communications Committee: Donna Apilado-Schumacher, Karen Jasper
3.10.1. Met for the first time last week Tuesday, approx. 10 people on the committee

3.10.2. Still flushing out the type of medias to use to communicate with Community

3.10.3. Requesting 4 Items to bring up to the Board

3.10.3.1. Transfer current KNA to a more user friendly provider and update site

3.10.3.2. Posting a bed sheet at the top of Kilauea

3.10.3.3. Facebook page for KNA – with basic information, will have proposal at June meeting as to what will be added

3.10.3.4. KNA Newsletter – 23 donors at $20 per will give opportunity to send out an initial newsletter in mailboxes.  Thereafter, they will be online.

3.10.4.  Bedsheet – Need to get permission from Christ Memorial Church, perhaps should be a different bed sheet every month

3.10.5. Note there is a sign ordinance

3.10.6. Intention is Communications Committee to keep the website updated

3.10.7. Newsletter will solicit feedback from people as to how they would like to receive their future newsletters.  Details of Newsletter is attached to Minutes.  First issue will be placed in P.O. Boxes.
3.10.8. Suggestion to add website to sign
3.10.9. Communications to propose a sign at next meeting
Upon motion duly made by Donna Apilado-Schumacher, seconded by Chris Jaeb, it was:

RESOLVED, to transfer KNA website to a more user-friendly website provider and update the information and include a $100 to update website

Upon motion duly made by Donna Apilado-Schumacher, seconded by Nicki Pignoli, it was:

RESOLVED, to start a Facebook page with General Information

Upon motion duly made by Donna Apilado-Schumacher, seconded by Chris Jaeb, it was:

RESOLVED, to start process on KNA Newsletter, cost is approximately $400.  Funding for first newsletter will be derived from donations from the Community (23 donors @ $20 per donor)

3.11. Ka’aka’aniu Beach access (Larsen’s) 
3.11.1. There are other supporters that are trying to get responses from County regarding certified map.  

3.11.2. Questioning the processes and map that is being presented 2 years after application

3.11.3. County right of way is being blocked with fencing on map, despite removal of fencing

3.11.4. Approvals are seemingly Carte Blanche, there doesn’t seem to be any scrutinizing of these maps

3.11.5. Conservation District Boundaries by State Land Use Commission.  Shoreline Certification must be done.  Land Use Commission is saying 300 feet.

3.12. Kilauea River Cleanup update
3.12.1. About two weeks left to finish up

3.12.2. Finished dredging

3.12.3. Should be done by June

3.13. Secret Beach Properties, LLC 
3.13.1. Seems to be confusion as to the deadline of the letter
3.13.2. Tim Kallai had been told by OEQC that deadline was extended to April 22nd.

3.13.3. Tim asked Donna to call and reconfirm

3.13.4. Donna called OEQC and confirmed with Michael Cain that deadline was extended to April 22nd
3.13.5. Around April 21st, when Rayne Regush emailed Michael Cain to ask if it was okay that her letter was postmarked April 21st, Cain responded by saying that deadline was April 6th.

3.13.6. Per email between Donna and Michael Cain, it is up to the Applicant’s Planners if they want to include the public comment letters in the Final EA

3.13.7. Applicant (Michelle Hughes) gave Board Members a tour of the trails – Tim Kallai (and wife Hope), Nicki Pignoli, and Tamra Martin.
3.13.8. Per Tim Kallai – it would be good to know what dates these trails were formed

3.13.9. Tim would like to request KNA to write a letter to County to find out how we lost our public beach access off of Kauapea Road
Upon motion duly made by Tim Kallai, seconded by Nicki Pignoli, it was:

RESOLVED, to write a letter to the County of Kauai inquiring and requesting an explanation as to how we lost our public beach access off of Kauapea Road.  Also to include cumulative beach loss to letter.
3.13.10.   Per Linda Sproat, a writer from Star Bulletin confirmed that all trails that were existing prior to 1892 cannot be closed to the public
3.13.11.  Per Beryl Blaich, KNA should write a letter opposing application for TVR for Secret Beach Properties, LLC – Beryl will write the letter
Upon motion duly made by Chris Jaeb, seconded by Nicki Pignoli, it was:

RESOLVED, for Beryl Blaich to draft a letter to the County of Kauai opposing the Secret Beach Properties, LLC TVR application; the drafted letter will be emailed to KNA Board and voted upon electronically.
3.13.12.   Per Hope – concerned about cumulative beach access loss.  There’s about 3 to 4 areas of new trail construction that have been privatized.  Every time there is privatization, there is public loss.  What became evident with tour provided by Michelle is that this new trail that they are proposing serves absolutely no purpose except to connect their Mauka-Makai trails.  When you have 1-1/2 miles of beach, and you have 4 different names, there’s a reason – because the waves come up and creates 4 separate beaches.  By law, we have a right to “lateral-safe transit”, at Kauapea Beach, we do not have that anymore.  We have consideration for a new trail for maintenance purposes on a property that is for sale, for a new potential owner.
3.13.13.   Until we know the age of these trails, we can’t really comment on these trails (Hope Kallai)

3.13.14.   Trail could potentially increase property value by two to five times (per Tax Assessor’s office) (Hope Kallai)

3.14.  Additional Committees
Upon motion duly made by Donna Apilado-Schumacher, seconded by Tamra Martin, it was:

RESOLVED, to form a new Committee around researching the loss of Coastal and Mountain Accesses and usage of proper names.  It shall be named Mountain & Beach Access Committee. 
3.14.1. Sign up for committee will be posted at back of room

3.14.2. Per Linda Sproat, we have mountain access by Jimmy Pfleuger’s ridge.  This shall be added to KNA Newsletter

3.14.3. Per Hope, we are re-forming the Kauai Chapter of the Na`ahele 

3.14.4. Linda Sproat is requesting that we use proper names for all the beaches

3.14.4.1. Pa`ahau (safe and secure) below

3.14.4.2. Kamakau (anchored to the earth) – anchor formation in the sand

3.14.4.3. Kea`heu (spring waters seeping into the ocean) – right below “Falling Waters” house

3.14.4.4. Papaloa – bench reef 

3.14.4.5. Kalai oka ohe – point of the bamboos, there once was bamboo grove

3.15.   Legal Committee – per Tim Kallai, both Judge Frank and Harvey Cohen are willing to help as much as they can as long as there is no conflict.  We still would like to find someone to represent the KNA.  We still continue to research/explore.
3.16. AT&T Wireless Cell Tower

3.16.1. There’s a lot of research done in Europe regarding the negative health effects

3.16.2. When consultant was here and gave presentation, he said they would be submitting application in about 3 months
3.16.3. Beryl Blaich – per North Shore Development Plan, they will need Class IV zoning permit

3.16.4. Proposed site is not on Church property

3.16.5. KNA will contact AT&T Wireless and ask them to come back and give an update

3.16.6. Tripp McCallister will find out from County if there is a Public Hearing scheduled.

3.17. The Hunt Group Update (Kilauea Lighthouse Village) Matthew Hunt/Steve Colon

3.17.1. On track for submitting Permitting Application to Planning Department in June
3.17.2. In the middle of Design Development – landscaping, pathways, lighting, constructive wetland feasibility study for wastewater treatment

3.17.3. Updating Site Plan with facilities and specs

3.17.4. No pre-leasing update

3.17.5. Outline regarding By-Pass is on website
3.17.6. Had a good meeting with Ed Stittman with Highways Division for DOT.  He said there’s are a lot of great benefits regarding this By-Pass Road because of all the participating parties and available private funds.  He said if we can get this By-Pass Road on the State Transportation Integration Plan, he will sign off on it.

3.17.7. Very important to submit a good estimate of time plan, fiscal year 2013 is what we can shoot for

3.17.8. What we can do now is work on Traffic studies, Design and Engineering Plans.  It’s normally something the County would have to do, but if we take it upon ourselves to work on – we are willing to work with the Hays, we can really fast-track it.

3.17.9. Planning to start on the shopping center before By-Pass Road
3.17.10. Tripp:  Maybe you can build a temporary road on the proposed By-pass road area

3.17.11. Matt Hunt:  Will look into it, especially from a liability standpoint and that it is coming in from State Highway
3.17.12. Matt:  KLV is donating their portion of the road back to the County
3.17.13. Matt:  Funding for engineering, traffic study, preliminary plans will be covered by KLV and Hays.  Submission will be as one road.
3.17.14. Rick Hurst: Construction Road (temporary) would be a really good thing for the entire town
4. NEW BUSINESS
4.1. KIUC  Informational Meeting  (Keone Kealoha/Maka`ala Kaaumoana)
4.1.1. Was an informational meeting regarding the proposal of Hydro
4.1.2. A lot of the conversation revolved around the Federal Energy Regulation Commission (FERC) process which could potentially circumvent State and Local laws as they relate water use, systems, land and water use – there is some serious community concerns around this
4.1.3.   Outcome of the meeting is that they will continue to dialogue with the community.  This was their initial outreach meetings

4.1.4.   KIUC did receive a petition (Adam Asquith), they are in the process of validating the signatures.  Petition is asking to put this issue out to all KIUC members to vote on this topic.  
4.1.5.   “Run of the River” is not what it seems.  

4.1.6.   The structure they are proposing for Hanalei is massive
4.1.7.   Not taking water from one Ahupua`a to another

4.1.8.   FERC process does involve EIS

4.1.9.   Goal is 75% renewable energy in 5 to 7 years

4.1.10. Issue for the Hanalei is: the passage for the O`opu, the various types of O`opu, and the endangered water birds, and federal protections
4.1.11. It will be about 1000 yards from Mina’s house

4.1.12. They cannot put it up higher because there’s not enough water

4.1.13. The only protection that the Hanalei River has is the Water Shed Action Plan

4.1.14. Ken: Petition was against the FERC process, if you Google: Califonia vs FERC, you’ll come up with a law suit that went to Supreme Court in 1990.  You will find that California water agency could not protect their streams against the FERC process.

4.1.15. Hope: Maybe we can check with Mina (PUC) regarding the process

5. ANNOUNCEMENTS
· Tamra Martin: This is a Kilauea Day year.  It is held every other year.  We can discuss at next meeting.  It will be held in the Park here.
· Michael Kaplan: Kauai Bus starting Park and Ride at Anaina Hou beginning at the end of this month
· Express route, you can park there

· One stop in Kapaa and then to Lihue

· Chris Jaeb: Common Ground did file extended hours of operation from 9am to 5pm to 7am to 10pm, was on the County Public Hearing docket for 24th of this month.  However we have withdrawn it for now, it will be part of the Special Use Permit that should happen in the next 2 to 3 months.

· Felicia Cowden: Health Department has not been responsive to her emails
6. APPROVAL OF APRIL 2011 MINUTES
Upon motion duly made by Tim Kallai, seconded by Chris Jaeb and carried unanimously, it was:


RESOLVED, to approve the April 2011 minutes with two corrections
7. NEXT MEETING/ADJOURNMENT @ 9:05 pm
The next KNA monthly meeting is  May 3rd , at 7:00pm, at the Kilauea Neighborhood Center.  

Upon motion duly made by Donna Apilado-Schumacher, seconded by Chris Jaeb, and carried unanimously, it was:


RESOLVED, TO adjourn the May, 2011, KNA meeting at  9:05pm .

